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DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE
HEADQUARTERS AIR FORCE SAFETY CENTER

HQ AFSEC/CD | JAN 3 g 2017

9700 G. Avenue, S.E.
Kirtland AFB, NM 87117-5670

Mr. John Greenewald

Dear Mr. Greenewald,

We received your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request dated January 6, 2017, on
January 11, 2017. The FOIA Request is relevant to the following:

FOIA Request: “I respectfully request a copy of records, electronic or otherwise, of the 5
February 1958 B-47B/F-86L Aircraft Mishap Report.”

Enclosed you’ll find records responsive to the request above.

FOIA provides that specific types of documents or portions of them are exempt from
disclosure. Accordingly, portions have been redacted. They are not releasable for the following
reasons:

a. Individuals and their families have a privacy interest in personal information in
Government records. When that privacy interest outweighs the public interest in that particular
information, it is not subject to disclosure, in accordance with the United States Code, Title 5,
Section 552(b)(6), and Department of Defense Regulation 5400.7-R Air Force Manual 33-302,
Paragraphs C3.2.1.8 and C3.2.1.9.3. When individual privacy is involved, a FOIA analysis
requires an agency to balance the public interest against the individual’s privacy interests.
NARA v. Flavish, 541 U.S. 157 (2004). In this case, the individual privacy interests are not
outweighed by public interest and therefore, the redactions of names, personal identifiers and
medical records is not subject to release under FOIA in accordance with exemption (b)(6).

b. Safety investigation boards’ findings, analysis, conclusions, and recommendations are
exempt from disclosure under the United States Code, Title 5, Section 552(b)(5), and
Department of Defense Regulation 5400.7-R Air Force Manual 33-302, Paragraph C3.2.1.6.
Selected information in Air Force safety reports has long been protected from release to the













































































































































































































































































































































































































































